Maidu Neighborhood Association (Member of the Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations, RCONA) Monthly Meeting Minutes

July 2025

Date of Meeting: July 22, 2025

Time and Location

of Meeting: Maidu Neighborhood Association (MNA) meeting called to

order by President Mary Steele at 6:36 p.m. at the Steele residence due to summer break at Sargeant School.

Attendance: Officer/Board Members and neighbor(s)/visitor(s) present

(who signed the sign-in sheet):

<u>Board Members:</u> Mary Steele, Jim Kidd, Shirley Brown, Lance Hibben, Scott Reid, Vicki Miller, Melinda Shrader, Mary Hoff,

Susie Williams, and Moody Boules.

Neighbor(s)/visitor(s): Dee Kintaudi

Roseville

Police Report: Officers Wyle and Detmers attended the meeting and provided

updates concerning summer crime, traffic issues, e-bikes, and answered questions from attendees. There were no significant crime updates for Maidu neighborhood. The officers indicated crime continues to be "pretty low" for our area. Citywide, summer traffic issues have increased with an uptick in accidents. Issues with e-bikes in the city continue to be a traffic issue but indicated the State of California recently passed new laws concerning the use of e-bikes. In Roseville, kids (in general) using e-bikes have been fairly easy to engage with which result in educational opportunities and warnings. However, when large groups ride together, sometimes a "pack mentality" can develop causing traffic issues. In some cases, citations have been issued and e-bikes have been impounded. The Roseville Police Department competed purchases of offroad motorcycles and "side-by-side" vehicles to gain better access to e-bike users. The officers answered questions from attendees regarding parking near fire hydrants by directing them to contact Public Works, Street Department. Finally, the officers responded to general questions about the criteria when missing senior citizens turn into "silver alerts".

Roseville Fire

Dept. Report No report available.

Visitor Forum: No topics were presented.

Guest Speaker(s): No guest speaker this month.

Minutes from

prior meeting: Meeting minutes from the June meeting were approved.

Treasurer's

Report: Shirley Brown reported \$4,432.66 as the current account

balance.

RCONA report: Jim Kidd was out-of-town during the last RCONA meeting in

which Board members Susie Williams and Mary Hoff attended on his behalf. They reported the following topics related to

RCONA activities:

 RCONA is still offering grants every six months (Spring and Fall) to affiliated Roseville neighborhood associations. The MNA plans to apply for an RCONA grant to fund the costs for a pop-up canopy with the MNA logo printed on it to be used for future events. The financial amount for the grants is dependent on corporate donations received by RCONA.

- RCONA is still encouraging remaining neighborhood associations (NAs) that have not yet migrated their websites to be consistent with RCONA's website technology. RCONA is providing technical assistance for these migrations. The MNA is on a list waiting for assistance; however, there are five NAs ahead of us on the list.
- The City of Citrus Heights issued 300 citations worth \$1,000 each for use of illegal fireworks. Roseville issued 14 citations (compared to 26 the previous year) and none of the offenders were repeat offenders from the prior year.
- City of Roseville representatives plan to visit 22 NAs during National Night Out events on August 5th.

- RCONA is planning to present a report titled, "The State of RCONA", at the Roseville City Council meeting scheduled for August 20th.
- About 30 people participated in representing RCONA at the city's annual 4th of July parade.

Old Business:

National Night Out 2025: National Night Out (NNO) 2025 is planned for Tuesday, August 5, at 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. at the Maidu Park pavilion area. This is the same night as "back-to-school" night at Sargeant Elementary School. The Board discussed status of task assignments regarding food and business participation. A budget of \$500 was approved for this year's event.

18-unit Apartment Complex on Rocky Ridge Drive: Lance updated the Board about a meeting with City Engineer Mark Johnson on July 22nd. The focus of the meeting was to learn more about how the city's automated Base Travel Demand Model is developed and used for predicting future traffic conditions within the city. Also discussed, the issue of a dedicated right-hand turn lane at westbound South Cirby onto northbound Rocky Ridge and if the new model (to be completed in December 2025) would support that addition. Mark explained the developer would have to voluntarily give the city the right-of-way to that corner of their property. In addition, funding would be needed to relocate the signal light at that corner. Finally, Lance reported the developer had no significant updates regarding the project status.

MNA Board, Name Badges: At the June monthly meeting, the Board voted 5-2 (with two abstentions) to use lanyard style name badges with printable information. The name badges will provide better visibility of Board members for neighbors participating at MNA events. Due to the expected low cost of the lanyard names badges, the Board agreed to remove this item from the RCONA grant application. Mary Steele volunteered to make the arrangements for the order (using existing MNA funds) while Moody Boulos volunteered to make the badges using a home printer. Total costs are still pending.

<u>2025 MNA Board Elections:</u> There was no discussion about updating MNA bylaws concerning Board elections. Scott plans to place an announcement in the August newsletter

announcing which positions are subject to reelection in 2025.

New Business:

<u>Survey:</u> The Board revisited the idea of soliciting feedback from neighbors for developing future MNA events. The goal is to gain more understanding of neighbors' interests to increase participation at future events. The next step is for Shirley to use email addresses that were provided by participating neighbors at the last garage sale event inviting them to join the Watchmail email list. Eventually, a survey may be sent out to neighbors using the Watchmail list and/or via the monthly newsletter. It was agreed this topic should continue as an agenda item for the next monthly meeting.

<u>U-Haul Storage:</u> Scott and Lance received notices from the current U-Haul manager questioning their donation of free storage space to the MNA. Lance provided Scott an email with the history how U-Haul corporate management members established the arrangement in July 2022. Scott will provide the information to the current local manager with the intent of preserving the donation of storage space.

<u>Newsletters:</u> Scott will add the RCONA logo and web address to the monthly newsletters.

RCONA Grant Application: In addition to the RCONA report above, it was learned NAs that plan small dollar contributions as part of their grant applications receive favorable consideration. As part of the MNA grant application for approximately \$800-\$850 for a MNA pop-up canopy to be used at future events, the Board approved \$200 to go towards this purchase as part of the grant application. The approval of this expenditure will be part of the effort to receive approval of grant funds for the balance of the purchase amount.

Meeting Adjourned: Meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m.

Secretary: Lance Hibben